MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 4TH JANUARY 2011

APOLOGIES

Rob Daniel, George Roberts, Denis and Mike Sheard, Alf Lee, John Gilson, George Robinson, Alan and Joyce Wood and Mike Dawes.

MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the November 2010 meeting were read out and agreed as a true record of proceedings.

MATTERS ARISING
Work on the new fencing round the lake has already begun. John Foster asked that should any member visit the lake while construction is ongoing then please be aware of the plant and equipment moving around on site.

The Secretary gave a vote of thanks to Lee Yates who did the catering for the bonfire event in November.

TREASURER’S REPORT

In the absence of the treasurer the Secretary read out the financial statement for December 2010. Expenses had been £681 from electricity, materials for Brant’s Landing, fittings for the ladies toilet, fireworks, donation to Alderson House (Royal British Legion), catering, Yorkshire Water and trophies. Income from the club auction, catering for the bonfire event and the Caravan Club had been £343 leaving the club still in a healthy position. Membership stood at 179 with 37 juniors and 57% of the membership resident within the EYRC boundaries.

Dave Markham asked why there had been a reduction in members from November to December and the Secretary did not know but would find out.

EVENTS

Nothing to report

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The secretary had received a proposal in writing from the Yachting Section asking for some reduction in the trees to allow a better flow of wind across the lake. The suggestion was to remove some trees thereby allowing the wind to flow more easily across the lake with less turbulence as at present. A discussion was held with other ideas muted and Dave Markham said he would not like to see a gradual reduction in trees leaving little cover for scale boats to sail safely. Neil Thornton, who has written the letter on behalf of the Yachting Section with the agreement of Steve Booth the Yachting Captain, explained that the request was for trees to be removed at each corner thereby increasing the steady flow of wind across the lake.

John Foster said that in anticipation of the discussion he had spoken to a tree surgeon who suggested that he come down to the lake and see the exact situation for himself then make recommendations as to the best course of action. John will contact him, arrange a date and then let members know so they can attend if they wish. No decision will be reached until this information is to hand and a further discussion at a club meeting has been held. John Jenkinson (Scale Captain) said that we must ensure that the needs of each section be met and hopefully agreement can be reached to enable better wind flow across the lake without affecting other discipline’s enjoyment.
Keith Davenport had written an e-mail congratulating the webmasters on their work in keeping information on the web site. He felt that as he hasn’t been able to get across much during 2010 it was a great way to stay in touch with what was going on. The members present agreed with a round of applause.

   Alf Lee                                                                            Ian Phillips

(Chairman)                                                                        (Secretary)

